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Dear Mr. Sunderland: 
 

Re: Bronte GO Major Transit Station Area Recommended Official Plan 

Amendment 

    Official Plan Amendment No. 41 and By-law 2021-128         
 

We are writing on behalf of Northbridge Investment Management Inc. (“Northbridge”) 
with respect to the Bronte GO Major Transit Station Area (“MTSA”) Study and 
recommended Official Plan Amendment Number 41 (posted online October 18, 
2021) including the Staff Recommendation Report dated October 19, 2021.  
 
As you are aware, Northbridge own the lands at 2172 Wyecroft Road (the “subject 
site”), a parcel directly west of the GO station lands. The subject site has an area of 
approximately 2.38 hectares (5.88 acres), a frontage along Wyecroft Road of 93 
metres, and a varying depth of 240 to 260 metres 
 
Northbridge has been participating in the MTSA Study process, including attending 
the November 2019 community meeting, submitting letters to the Town in December 
2019 and March 2021 regarding the draft land use scenarios and Area Specific Plan, 
as well as delegating to the Town Planning and Development Council at both the 
March 8, 2021 and May 10, 2021 meetings.  
 
We have reviewed the recommendation report to Planning and Economic 
Development Committee, including Appendix A (By-law 2021-129, Official Plan 
Amendment No. 41), Appendix B: Comment and Response Matrix, and Appendix C: 
Provincial Policy Analysis. Subject to future considerations, we are generally 
supportive of the policy and mapping changes reflected in the recommended OPA 
(dated October 18, 2021), including the recognition that the MTSA area be modified 
to include permissions for additional height and density on lands outside the existing 
station lands, including Northbridge’s lands.  
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In conclusion, we thank you for the opportunity to continue to participate in the 
process and to comment on the reports and draft policies prepared in support of this 
proposed MTSA.  
 
Yours truly, 
 
Bousfields Inc. 

 
 

Emma West, MCIP, RPP 
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